
Westerville Model Aeronautics Association 

Meeting Minutes 

August 12, 2024 

 
The meeting was called to order by club president Gary Smith at the Dinneen Field shelter house. 

Approximately 15 members were present. 

 

Minutes from the July 2024 meeting were read and approved.  

 

The club treasury update was provided by the club treasurer. Bills are current, and the club treasury is in good 

shape with adequate funds in the checking account and a CD account. Expenses for Library Day were roughly a 

break even offset by donations and the club revenue was positive for the Columbus Scale Classic. We are still 

waiting for some final bills for the Scale Classic and also for mower repairs required in July. 

 

 

The Columbus Scale Classic was held at Dinneen Field on Saturday August 10 and Sunday August 11. Gary 

Smith served as CD for this event in Mike Barbee’s absence. The turnout was somewhat lower than past events, 

due to a number of factors, but contestants and spectators enjoyed great weather and a great contest.. A pizza 

party was held at the field Saturday evening for contestants and club members. Discussion was held on ideas to 

boost attendance at future scale events. 

 

Raffle tickets are still being sold for the 2024 NASA raffle. The proceeds of this raffle support the US national 

team and NASA sponsored scale contests and local clubs. See Gary Smith for tickets. 

 

The WMAA Fall Swap Meet and Fun Fly will be held on Saturday September 28 at Dinneen Field. Pencil this 

in on your calendar, more on this event as it gets closer. We will send out flyers by email in the near future. 

 

A fall pylon race and combat session has been proposed for Saturday October 19. Pylon races for the electric 

T28 series and Quicky 500 series aircraft will be flown, and a streamer combat session for the HB1 aircraft will 

be held. A link to plans for the HV1 will be emailed to club members for anyone who wished to build an 

aircraft to participate. 

 

Two new club members, Johnathon Curran and Bob Rankin, introduced themselves to the club. Welcome to 

WMAA! 

 

The next club meeting will be Monday September 9, at 7 pm. The meeting will be at the Dinneen Field shelter 

house. 

 

There being no further club business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Dave Dumond 

WMAA Secretary  

 


